
 
 
 

Tonight: NO MEETING 
Next Bulletin will be published for the 11 January 2022 Prawn and Pizza night. 

 
 

Future Programs:    
 

28 Dec; No meeting 
 

January is Rotary’s Vocational Service Month 
 

4 Jan; No Meeting 
 

11 Jan; Prawn and Pizza Night at Rotary Park 
 

18 Jan; TBA 
 

25 Jan; TBA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

14 Dec 2021 meeting; 
 

President Tony Fondacaro welcomed members and guest Geoff Johns to the AGM. 
Welcome back to Emile Jansen and Glenn Rowen. 
Treasurer John Goggins gave the members an updated version of the financial report for the Club over the past 5 months with 
donations to various organisation including NSW Ambulance, NSW Fire and Rescue 477 and Ulladulla Mountain Bike Club just 
to name a few.   
All accounts are healthy.   
John also spoke on the Kilt to Coast event set down for Saturday 5th February 2022.   

Community Service Director Ian Tibbles informed members of the dates of the visit by the ‘Men’s Health Education Rural Van’ 
11th and 12th February 2022, more details to follow.  
Bunnings BBQ held Sunday 12 December 2021, raised $416.00, after expenses, for the Club and Ian thanked all members who 
volunteered for the BBQ. 

Youth Service Director Avril Pryor; thank you to Louise Garrett for representing the Club at the Milton Public School 
Presentation Day on Friday 10th December 2021. 

President’s report Tony Fondacaro reminder members of the first meeting back for 2022 being the Prawn and Pizza night 
at Rotary Park on Tuesday 11th January 2022.   
Suggested to members the formation of a committee and subcommittee for the Supporting the Environment (Environment and 
Sustainability), a new Rotary area of Focus, led by Peter Hodge and helped by Tim Trescowthick. 

PP John Hozack, returning officer, opened the Club’s AGM.  Minutes and reports from last AGM moved and accepted. 
2020-21 Treasurer Ross Wade tabled the Financial report for 2020/21.  Ross explained to members the financial report 
explaining COVID-19 had reduced the Club’s income during the last financial year.  Members moved and seconded the 
2021-22 financial year report. 
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 December is Rotary’s Disease Prevention and Treatment Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
11, 12 Feb Fri-Sat MHE Rural Van 

8 Mar Tues International Women’s Day 
18-20 Mar   District Conference, Temora 

5 Apr Tues Area Governor’s Visit 

Birthdays: 22 Dec; Peter Hodge, 2 Jan; Christine Steain, 4 Jan; Yvonne Young, 5 Jan; Jane Rutkin,  
7 Jan; Ali Tyquin, 8 Jan; Janey Cameron, 9 Jan; Rosa Smith, 10 Jan; Keith Bennett 
Anniversaries: 22 Dec; Shelagh and Emile Jansen, 5 Jan; Jan and Issa Shalhoub,  

6 Jan; Genelle and Tim Gregory. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, 
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au  by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


    

 
2022-23 New Board, missing in the photo: Tim Trescowthick. 

Incoming Board for 2022-23, as follows; 
President    Beck Cameron 
President Elect   Bernard Jones 
Vice Presidents  John Hozack and Emile Jansen 
Secretary   Leonie Corrin-Smith 
Treasurer   John Goggins 
Directors   Ian Tibbles,  

Bernard Jones,  
Tim Trescowthick,  
Avril Pryor and  
Yvonne Young. 

Immediate Past President Tony Fondacaro 
Auditors and Public Officer to remain the same. 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL AND ALL THE BEST FOR THE 2022-23 YEAR. 
 
Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report. 

End of Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


